## **Fairlawn Families!**

Our 21<sup>st</sup> century after school program is gearing up and ready to take flight for the 2025-2026 school year. We will have a **parent meeting** to talk about the program this year on Monday **September 17th at 7:00 pm** in the cafeteria. This year we will have a **Magic Show by Steve McDonagh!** The show will be 45 minutes long and is **open to all students and families, grades 6-12!** Immediately following the show will be a <u>brief informational session about our program</u>. Cookies and bottles of water will be provided.

This program is a terrific opportunity for students in grades 6-12 to get extra homework help, enhance math and reading skills, meet new people, and experience different enrichment activities they may not get during the school day. A typical afternoon schedule looks like this:

## The 21st Century after school program will begin on Wednesday October 1st!

There will be <u>morning sessions</u> available <u>Monday-Friday</u> from 6:45am-7:45am for homework help and tutoring.

\*Transportation will NOT be provided for the morning sessions

<u>Afternoon sessions</u> will occur <u>Monday-Thursday</u> (see below for a typical time schedule)

\*Transportation will be provided home if needed

3:15 - 3:30: Snack 3:30 - 3:45: Physical activity 3:45 - 4:05: Counseling/RLA/Math Activity 4:05 - 4:45: Homework time 4:45 - Wrap up and head home

\*We will also have guest speakers attending to enrich our students' understanding of local opportunities for them after high school. We will follow these visits up with trips to their place of business to see first-hand what life in these areas is like. We will also send some of our students to "Women in STEM" at Edison Community College in November.

Thank you to the Shelby County United Way POWER committee for providing a grant to pay for snacks for our students this year!

At the initial meeting you will receive more information about the program, such as registration forms, a Parent handbook, a handbook receipt form, a transportation form, and monthly calendars with updated schedules etc. We hope you can make it on September 17<sup>th</sup> at 7:00pm! If you have any questions, please feel free to call the school, 937-492-5930, or you can email us at:

Mr. Zink: zink@fairlawn.k12.oh.us

Mr. Opperman: opperman@fairlawn.k12.oh.us

Thanks, and GO JETS!